
 
 
August 23, 2021 
 
 
 
Peter Kingston 
Farallon Consulting 
1809 Seventh Avenue, Suite 1111 
Seattle, WA 98101 
 
Re: Draft Cleanup Action Plan - Ecology comments 
 
Dear Peter Kingston: 
 
Thank you for your request to the Department of Ecology. In response to your request, I am 
restating my substantive comments on your Draft Cleanup Action Plan for the Lakeside 
Industries – Aberdeen site. 
 
In Section 5.5, a public comment period for the plan is not necessary as this is not a formal site 
nor are there indications of strong public interest in the site. 
 
In Section 3.3 of the Sampling and Analysis Plan, I suggest sampling the groundwater every six 
months for the first two years, and once a year for the following three years. The analytes 
sampled and the frequency of sampling may be adjusted at any time up to five years from the 
start of sampling, by agreement with Ecology. Groundwater sampling may need to continue 
beyond five years. 
 
If you have any questions please contact me Chris Maurer, Site Manager at 
christopher.maurer@ecy.wa.com or by phone at (360) 407-7223.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Christopher Maurer, P.E. 
Toxics Cleanup Program Headquarters  
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